The Mt Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at 6:30 p.m. April 13, 2017 at the home of Dot Lower. There
were 12 members present.

Program: The speaker was unable to attend due to illness. Linda Millette, Historian, held a discussion
on who invited each member to the club.

The meeting was opened with birthday wishes for Gilda Allen, Lenay O’Quinn, and Jessica Sherlock.
A gift card was presented to Julie in remembrance of her sister.

The slate of officers was presented as follows:

President Esther Neckere
Vice President Dot Lower
Recording Secretary  Connie Dalpra
Treasurer Pat Hall

Historian Mary Jane Bishop

The vote was taken and the slate was approved unanimously.

Gilda informed us that she has a new e-mail address: gildaallen68@gmail.com

The May meeting will be at the home of lona Black. The program will be the plant exchange and a
discussion on the programs for next year. Everyone is encouraged to bring their ideas.

The plant sale is Saturday, May 6, 2017 at the homes of Pam Smart and Carol Ober. Plants can be
dropped off anytime Friday. Pam also informed us of a sale at the Surratt House on the same day from
12:00 pm — 4:00 pm. Esther Neckere volunteered to pick up some plants from Pam and attend the sale.

Julie Harrison displayed some hummingbird feeders which are being sold as a fund raiser for District 1/
The 50/50 was won by Esther Neckere.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Jane Bishop
Recording Secretary



